Seaford Town Council
Community Services Committee

Minutes of the meeting of the Community Services Committee held at 37 Church Street, Seaford on
Thursday 18" April 2019 at 7.00pm.

Present:

Councillor P Lower (Chair)

Councillors D Argent, R Hayder, O Honeyman, L Wallraven, M Wearmouth and C White.
Mr Tony Jackson — Projects & Facilities Manager, Seaford Town Council

3 members of the public.,

CS17/04/18

CS18/04/18

CS19/04/18

CS20/04/18

CS21/04/18

Apologies for Absence and Declaration of Substitute Members

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors L Freeman (Vice-Chair) and N
Freeman. '

Disclosure of Interests

No declarations were made of disclosable pecuniary interests or interests other than
pecuniary interests as defined under the Seaford Town Council Code of Conduct and the
Localism Act 2011, in relation to matters on the agenda.

Public Participation

Resident A mentioned they were very please STC had received grant funding for 2 water
bottle refill stations and publicly thanked The View for joining the water refill scheme.

Projects & Facilities Manager confirmed that 2 grant applications had been submitted for
2 water refill stations, 1 at Frankies beach Café and the other at Bonningstedt Promenade.
However, the Council have still to hear whether the applications have been successful.

Resident B enquired if there was an ice cream concession along the Splash Point end of

 the seafront, if the Crepe concession would still be using the metal hut on the seafront

and mentioned there was some repair work required to the fencing around the Martello
fields.

Projects & Facilities Manager confirmed.that local homemade ice cream shop Holy Cow
have taken on the Splash Point concession, the Crepe concession will be using the metal
hut for some of the summer period and works to repair the Martello fence have been
booked in. - '

Projects and Facilities Manager — Update Report

The Committee discussed report 196/18 presenting the Projects & Facilities Manager's
update report. Members discussed the new short-term rental beach huts, the Projects and
Facilities Manager confirmed that nearly £2,000 of bookings have been received so far
and feedback from residents had been overwhelmingly positive. The Committee also
discuss distribution of bulbs from Council flower beds and whether they could be offered
to local groups, schools etc. The Projects and Facilities Manager agreed to discuss this
with the Councils grounds contractors Burleys.

CS15.1 It was RESOLVED to NOTE the contents of the report.
Finance Report ‘

The Committee considered report' 197/18 relating to Income and Expenditure for
February 2019 and the financial year to date.

It was RESOLVED to NOTE the contents of the report.

The meeting closed at 7.29pm 13

Councillor P Lower, Chair




